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Aviation Transport Security Regulations 2005

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: AirsideSecurityZone_Toggle]EXEMPTION FROM DISPLAYING AN AVIATION SECURITY IDENTIFICATION CARD IN A SECURE 
AREA 


[bookmark: _GoBack]I, MICHAEL GRAY, Acting Director, Transport Security Operations, Aviation and Maritime Security division, an authorised Delegate of the Secretary of the Department of Home Affairs, under section 127 of the Aviation Transport Security Act 2004, make this notice under the Aviation Transport Security Regulations 2005 (the Regulations).

This notice is made under subregulation 3.08(3) of the Regulations.

I GIVE employees and contractors of Watpac Limited an exemption from displaying an Aviation Security Identification Card (ASIC) in the secure area of Adelaide Airport, for the purposes of undertaking terminal expansion construction activity, when under escort in the airside area moving between Gate N and the special event zone established in notice NTC-15040.

This notice is issued on condition that:

1. Personnel and contractors of Watpac Limited are to produce photographic identification to Adelaide Airport Limited (AAL) contracted security staff at Gate N which is to be reconciled against a daily contractor list before being permitted entry to the secure area.

2. Movement of persons between Gate N and the special event zone is to occur under escort by either an AAL staff member or Watpac Limited employee/contractor that validly displays an ASIC.

The exemption operates from 29 August 2018 to 30 August 2019.

Date:   28 August 2018



Mick Gray
Delegate of the Secretary of the 
Department of Home Affairs
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